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DATES 

• Monday 1st July 2024 - Second Group of Year 6 children taking part in Bikeability starts today. 

• Tuesday 2nd July 2024 - Year 2 to Year 3 Transition Day. Year 6 Transition Day for Glyn, 

Rosebery and Blenheim. 

• Thursday 4th July 2024 - Selected children District Sports Field event at Stamford Green 

Primary School from 4pm to 5.30pm. 

• Friday 5th July 2024 - Year 3 Trip to Wisley.  

Click here1 for School Calendar and to Subscribe to Calendar 

Click Here2 for Upcoming Events 

HEAD'S UPDATE 

Sports Day Success 
What a fantastic event the sports day was and thank you so much to all those parents, carers, 

relatives and friends who came along to cheer and support the children. You did so well to cope with 

the heat whilst we used our resources to shelter the children, keep them cool and make sure their 

water bottles were topped up. They did extremely well. The effort they gave and the support they 

provided was admirable. My thanks to Mrs Wilson and Mr Sellars for their skills in organising and 

planning the events and also thanks to Mrs Crabb who worked on a lot of the admin, team collation 

and events lists over the past two weeks - just a reminder that these events take a significant amount 

of preparation.  More details below. It was great to see Yellow House come out victorious as it has 

been a long while since they last raised the trophy. Well done to all those in Yellow House and they 

will be receiving their cup soon in assembly! 

Unauthorised Absences 
The rules are changing for those who keep their children off school without medical evidence and 

details are below. Effectively it equates to an increase in the fine per person per family to £80 each 

and a rolling three year tracking that means prosecution on the third instance, rather than another 

fixed penalty notice. This starts in September. 

Crazy Summer Term 
School is currently a very busy place with the Year 6 deep in rehearsals for their show, school events 

happening such as readathons, sports days, mufti days, dance festivals...it's all a bit crazy and we are 

very aware of that. Thank you for your ongoing patience and understanding. You are such great 

supportive parents and we are working with you as we all ensure the children have a positive and fun 

school experience whilst also getting immersed in their school life. Year 3 have been writing to their 

pen pals in India, Year 4 have been making some fabulous Modroc masks and pop up books, Year 5 

have been doing Olympic tasks and  designing their own medals and Year 6 still have their show and 

their residential trip to France.  

 
1https://wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk/calendar 
2https://wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk/events 



Farewell to Mrs Crabb 
It is with great sadness that we are acknowledging Mrs Crabb’s departure at the end of this academic 

year. She has informed staff in person and feels that now is the time to let the children and parents 

know.  Mrs Crabb has also written a statement about her decision and it is included below. A copy is 

also being sent direct to the parents of 6C as she was their teacher for many months. No words can 

fully express how much Mrs Crabb will be missed here at Wallace Fields Juniors and we will say our 

formal goodbyes, as a school, on the last day of term. 

As you will know, very rarely do teachers leave Wallace Fields Juniors and I have worked with Mrs 

Crabb from her very first day here and that was eighteen years ago. Mrs Crabb is a wonderful teacher 

with an incredible zest and vigorous style that many other teachers see and want to emulate. One of 

her major strengths is her relationship with the children and really getting the best from them and 

getting to know them so well as individuals. Parents and carers will know she is a very motivating, 

much loved and enthusiastic teacher. Mrs Crabb breathes life and excitement into a room and puts 

her heart and soul into all she does. Whilst this is the end of an era, we never say never and maybe in 

the future Mrs Crabb may be in the position of returning to us. Thank you for respecting her privacy 

and for your messages of goodwill during her absence. I know the staff, the children and the parents 

will miss her dearly and we wish her all the very best for the future.  

IMPORTANT 

Your Views Matter 
We are always keen to hear parents' views on the school, and would encourage you to complete the 

annual questionnaire by clicking here3.  We welcome your ideas and direct positive suggestions, 

which we will directly feedback to staff.  If you have specific individual feedback relevant to your child 

only, then please contact the class teacher directly rather than include in the parent 

questionnaire.  Thank you very much.  Please respond by Friday 5th July 2024. 

Summer Silent Auction 2024 
Bid using the Silent Auction post box which will be located at the fair and then at the school office, or 

email bids to wfjspta@gmail.com4 

All bids must be in by 3.30pm on Friday 12th July*.  

Winners will be contacted weekend of 13th / 14th July.  

All winning lots must be paid for by Friday 19th July latest.  

 
3https://forms.gle/rZUkfPj3VuZU6w566 
4mailto:wfjspta@gmail.com 



 

NEXT WEEK & DATES COMING SOON 

NatWest Maths Workshops for Year 4 and 5 
We are hosting another exciting maths event next week in school. NatWest are coming to do 

workshops in Year 4 (Monday 1st July 2024) and Year 5 (Friday 5th July 2024) to teach the children 

about money and the real world. Year 4 will be doing a workshop called Super Smoothie which 

encourages them to consider budgeting and how to be mindful about how we spend our money that 

we have budgeted. Year 5 will be doing a workshop called Fraud Scene Investigators and they will be 

learning about how to be safe with money and know signs to look out for when they are older, in 

terms of fraud or scams. These are both two really important lessons for children before they enter 

the real world and we are really excited for the NatWest volunteers to come in to help us deliver 

these workshops. MoneySense have very kindly sent Year 4 and Year 5 some maths and money 

themed gifts which will be handed out at the end of the session. Thank you in advance to NatWest 

and MoneySense. We will post an update in next week's newsletter with some photos! 

Olympic Week and Readathon Donations 
To donate for the Olympic Week and for sponsorship for the Readathon click on the link below 

https://www.crowdfunder.co.uk/p/help-wfjs-build-all-weather-pitch-summer-olympics 



 

District Sports - Thursday 4th July 2024 and Thursday 11th July 2024 
Congratulations to those children selected to  represent Wallace Fields Junior School in the following 

district sports events 

• District Track Field event on Thursday 11th July 2024 at Xcel Sports Hub, Waterside Dr, 

Walton-on-Thames KT12 2JP from 9.30am to 12.30pm. 

• District Sports Field event on Thursday 4th July 2024 at Stamford Green Primary School from 

4pm to 5.30pm. 

Parents /Carers of children have been contacted directly by event with information on which event 

they will be participating in, timings, parking information and a google form to give permission.  

Second Hand Uniform Needed 
Please bring into the school office any second hand uniform no longer needed by your child.  Mrs 

Dave has kindly agreed to run a second hand uniform sale on Transition day following the new intake 

parents talk on Tuesday 2nd July 2024.  

YEAR 3 

Year 3 Visit to Wisley Gardens on Friday 5th July 2024 
We are looking forward to an enjoyable and fantastic trip to Wisley next Friday 5th July 2024. Please 

ensure your child is prompt into school for registration at the normal time as the coach will be  

leaving school promptly at 9 a.m. Children can go straight into their class room when they arrive at  

8.40am.  

Children should wear school uniform and trainers. No wellington boots please. Weather can always 

be  changeable so please keep an eye on weather and equip them appropriately. All children should 

bring a  light waterproof jacket as well as a sun hat. Please ensure all items are named. Please apply 

sun cream in  the morning before the trip and include a named bottle of sun cream in their bag.  

They should take drinks and a packed lunch in a small back pack. No nuts or products containing  

nuts or sesame seed such as nutty flapjacks, sesame seed bread or Nutella products. Please bring a  

named water bottle.  

Thank you to everyone that offered to help on this trip. We have contacted parents / carers that we 

have asked to join us.   

We will be leaving Wisley at 2.30pm so should return to school before 3.30pm for pick up as normal. 

Please  check Twitter/X and the school website for any news on late arrivals, please do not call the 

School Office 



YEAR 5 

 

YEAR 6 

 

Transition Events for Year 6 
On Tuesday 2nd July 2024 most children will be attending a transition day at their new secondary 

school as we welcome the current Year 2 to visit our school as part of their transition process.  

If you have not done so already please let us know if your Year 6 child is attending any transition 

events on different days as soon as possible by emailing Office1@wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk5 

If your Year 6 child is not attending a transition event on Tuesday 2nd July 2024 then they are 

expected to attend school as usual. We arrange fun and engaging activities in school linked to their 

topic work. They can wear PE kit on this day. 

 
5mailto:Office1@wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk 



Bikeability Group 2 starts on 1st July 2024 
The second group of children are starting bikeability on Monday 1st July 2024, so please make sure 

your child's bike and helmet are checked and ready.  If your child is taking part, they must bring a 

change of clothes (comfortable clothes and trainers) and a padlock with a named key fob.  Please 

spare time to take your child on the local roads over the weekend.  

French Market Tasting Event – Friday 12th July 2024 
The Year 6 children have been learning food related vocabulary and expressions recently in 

preparation for their French trip. 

In order to prepare them for this and to celebrate their achievements, we will be holding a French 

Market tasting event on Friday, 12th July 2024 in the diner. Children will be able to taste some 

culinary delights from France including cheeses, saucisson, fruit, and a selection of tasty French 

pastries. 

We kindly ask for a contribution of £3.00 in order to cover the cost of the food. 

Thank you to all those who have volunteered to run a French market stall and we now have all the 

people we need. Mrs Cornell has been in touch with the volunteers. 

Allergies and special dietary requirements: as we cannot guarantee that the pastries were made in a 

nut-free environment, could you please let me know if your child will be bringing in their own 

pastries on the day in a clearly labelled box/bag by 10:00 on the day. 

Merci beaucoup! Mme Cornell, French Lead 

Year 6 Production Make Up 
We are asking parents/carers to do their child's production hair and make-up at  home this year 

before the performance except if they are a skunk character. For the skunk  characters, our team will 

be responsible for styling them so they are all the same. The back stage  team are not required to 

have hair and make-up done, but are more than welcome.  

We appreciate that this may not be possible with tight work schedules and if this is the case, staff  

will do these children's hair and make-up.  

We need to know if any child has any allergies or sensitivities to face paint or make up,  particularly if 

they are a skunk or you are asking us to apply make up.  

If you are doing the make up at home we still need to know as we may need to touch up the make-

up during the  performance. If your child does have allergies please provide named products for the 

team to use. We kindly ask that all actors have a matte base for their make-up. (it helps with the 

camera when  the children are filmed). They are welcome to apply eye-shadow, lip colour, eyeliner, 

or any other  make-up of their choice that suits their character.  

 If the performance timing is brought forward due to the Euros semi-finals we may have to change  

this plan and get the staff to do children’s hair and make-up in school instead.  

Please can everyone complete the Google link attached asap as the deadline has now passed to 

confirm your plans. Click here.6 

 
6https://forms.gle/x3LxnEkZcFvG1SXh9 



Your support and cooperation in this matter are greatly valued, and we thank you in advance for  

your help in making the Year 6 production a memorable and enjoyable experience for all involved. 

Should you have any questions or require further clarification, please do not hesitate to get in  touch 

with the school office. 

Year 6 School Production - Robin and the Sherwood Hoodies 
Rehearsals are well underway and the children are very enthusiastic!  Tickets are now available to 

purchase via our online payment system Scopay.  Parents may purchase a maximum total of 4 

tickets per child for either one performance or spread over the 3 performances.  Until we do a full 

run through we will not be able to confirm the finish times so they are approximate.  You will not be 

issued with a ticket but a guest list will be held on the door. 

• Tuesday 9th July 2024 from 7.00pm to 8.45pm including 15 minutes interval. Please purchase 

tickets on Scopay at £6 PER TICKET. If you require two tickets please pay £12 or three tickets £18 etc . 

Just change the price paid for the number of tickets you require; or 

• Wednesday 10th July 2024 from  7.00pm to 8.45pm including 15 minutes interval. Please purchase 

tickets on Scopay at £6 PER TICKET. If you require two tickets please pay £12 or three tickets £18 etc . 

Just change the price paid for the number of tickets you require; or 

• Dress Rehearsal on Monday 8th July 2024 at 9.30am-11.30am.  Purchase tickets for £3 per ticket 

on Scopay and If you require two tickets please pay £6. Please note this is a dress rehearsal and the 

performance may have to be stopped early due to the school timetable, therefore you may not see 

the whole performance. The performance will be watched by the whole school and Year 2 of Wallace 

Fields Infant School pupils so spaces are very limited for this performance. 

Euro-Football Semi-Finals - If England reach the semi-finals on either 9th July or 10th July, the school 

production will take place at 4.30pm instead of 7.00pm.  Children will stay at school from 3.30pm.   

The deadline for purchasing your four allocated tickets is Friday 28th June 2024.  Any unpurchased 

tickets and a small surplus of extra tickets will be released after this date on a first come first served 

basis via Scopay.   

You can buy a professionally filmed copy of the show on a USB stick. Please pay on Scopay £20 for 

your reserved copy and it will be handed out to your child in school before the end of term.  The film 

will be by Magic Box Pictures who have been filming our school productions for many years. Order 

deadline by Monday 8th July 2024. 

We are looking for some Year 6 parents to volunteer to run the pre-theatre and interval bar during 

the school production and help raise funds for the school. PTA will help stock the stall with drinks, ice 

creams and provide a cash float/ card machine. Bar volunteers will be given two free reserved seats 

in a prime position (this will be in addition to the 4 paid tickets allocation). Please contact the school 

office, if you are willing to volunteer.  

Year 6 need a clothes rail for the performance.  If you are happy to lend one to the school please do 

bring one in to the school office. Thank you. 

Year 6 Leavers' Events 
Year 6 have lots of exciting plans afoot for the end of term. 



Year 6 al fresco garden party disco will be held on Monday 22nd July 2024 at 4.30-5.30pm .  Children 

will be picked up as usual and then go home to get changed before returning to school to party to DJ 

Findlay and DJ Gough on the decks. 

We appreciate that the Year 6 parents want to be part of their children leaving Wallace Fields Junior 

School and Ms Gough has big plans for the Leavers' Assembly when we would love all the parents to 

come in to school. There won't be a dry eye in the house so bring your tissues!  Please put Tuesday 

23rd July 2024 at 9am-10am in your diaries. 

They will also be collecting their leavers' yearbook and will get opportunities to have these signed as 

well as signing their shirts in the last week of term (bring a spare shirt). 

Year 6 French Trip Final Details and Medications Meeting 
A letter was sent home this week with important final details, clothing list and itinerary  for our 

forthcoming French Trip. 

Please remember that if your child is going on the French Trip and requires medication (e.g. inhalers 

or EpiPen) or travel sickness tablets then parents/carers are invited to a meeting to hand over full 

instructions and any spare medications on Wednesday 10th July 2024 at 8.45am to 9.15am. 

Farewell Letter from Mrs Crabb 
As I write this letter, my heart is filled with a mixture of emotions. After eighteen wonderful years at 

Wallace Fields Junior School, the time has come for me to say goodbye and embark on a new chapter 

in my life. This decision has not been made lightly, as this school has been more than just a place of 

work for me; it has felt more like my second home for a number of years. 

To the Parents: 

 Your trust and support are the backbone of our community. Thank you for sharing your incredible 

children with us and for being such close partners in their education. I have cherished the 

opportunities that I have been given to work with you and your children, and I am grateful for the 

relationships we have built over the years. Your dedication to your children’s education and well-

being is truly inspirational. 

To the Children: 

 You have been the reason that my journey here has been such a long one. Watching so many of you 

grow, learn, and thrive over the years, has been the most rewarding experience of my career. Each of 

you has brought joy, laughter, a little noise and a lot of meaning to my days. Remember that you are 

all capable of achieving great things, and never stop believing in yourselves – you are all more than 

your assessment results, you are artists, sports people, carers, scientists, marine biologists, 

archaeologists, teachers, television presenters, engineers and much, much more. I will always 

treasure the memories I have been given from working in such a wonderful school with you, your 

siblings, your cousins and for some of you – perhaps even your parents (!), from classroom 

discussions to residential trips, from school events and productions and everything else in between. 

As I move forward, I carry with me countless memories of the smiles, challenges, and triumphs we 

have shared. I am confident that the spirit of this school will continue to flourish and that you all will 

continue to make it a place of excellence and warmth. 

Thank you for eighteen unforgettable years. I am profoundly grateful for the opportunity to have 

been a part of this amazing community for so long. The staff at Wallace Fields Junior School are 



fantastic and always have the children’s wellbeing, education and growing curiosity central to any 

decision made – I will miss everyone so very much.   

Though I am leaving at the end of this term, the memories and lessons we have shared will remain 

close to my heart always. 

Wishing you all the very best for the future. 

With heartfelt gratitude to each and every one of you, 

Mrs. Paula Crabb 

SAFEGUARDING AND WELLBEING 

 



CLUBS 

CLUBS BREAK UP FOR THE SUMMER  
Please note that clubs are not already starting to finish for the Summer holidays. Please note 

carefully when your child's club finishes.  

 



Sign Up for Excellent Wrap Around Care - JAG! 

 

 



REMINDERS & MORE INFORMATION 

Changes to Penalty Notices for Unauthorised Absence 
Please note that from 19 August, new regulations are coming in to force regarding penalty notices for 

unauthorised absences. 

Please find below the summary of these new regulations. 

With effect from 19 August 2024, if a parent/carer takes their children out of school without 

authority for 5 or more days (which do not have to be consecutive), then the following will apply: 

1. If you have not incurred a penalty notice relating to this child/children in a rolling 3 year 

period since 19 August 2024, then the penalty notice will be charged at the rate of £160.00, 

per parent/carer per child, if paid within 28 days. This will be reduced to £80.00 if paid 

within 21 days of receipt of the notice. Failure to pay the Penalty Notice will result in Surrey 

County Council considering legal proceedings against you in the Magistrates Court. 

2. If you have incurred a penalty notice relating to this child/children since 19 August 2024, the 

rolling 3 year period will be activated from the date of the first penalty notice and the second 

penalty notice will be charged at the flat rate of £160.00, per parent/carer per child, if paid 

within 28 days. There will be no reduction for payment within 21 days. Failure to pay the 

Penalty Notice will result in Surrey County Council considering legal proceedings against 

you in the Magistrates Court.  

3. If you have incurred 2 penalty notices relating to this child/children in the rolling 3 year 

period since the first penalty notice was issued, then you will NOT receive a third penalty 

notice – Surrey County Council will have no option but to consider a prosecution, per 

parent/carer per child, in the Magistrates Court under s 444 Education Act 1996.  

Surrey County Council is not responsible for authorising pupil absence and therefore cannot 

withdraw any Penalty Notice requests without the written permission of the Headteacher. 

Uniform Reminder - No Holiday Bracelets and Non-Stud Earrings 
Some children have been seen with holiday bracelets and non-stud earrings – these are not 

permitted. Please click here7 to see the full uniform policy. 

Lost Property 
Do encourage your children to come and check the box in the quad for any lost property. This is the 

last call for the items pictured here as many items left will be donated to charity or disposed of. 

There is no more room left in the lost property box. Water bottles and unclaimed lunch boxes will be 

throw away.  Thank you. Please see some photos of some lost property items. 

Have Your Contact Details Changed Recently? 
Please contact the office if your contact details have changed this is extremely important to ensure 

we are able to contact you in an emergency. Email Office1@wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk8 with 

your updated contact details.  Thank you 

 
7https://wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk/parents/uniform 
8mailto:Office1@wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk 



Ear Piercing 
With the summer holidays approaching it is important to remind you that if you are thinking of 

getting your child's ears pierced it is best to arrange this for the beginning of the summer holidays. 

This will give enough time for the ears to heal and for the removal of earrings. 

Pupils are only allowed pierced gold/silver stud earrings and they cannot be worn during P.E. If your 

child is unable to remove their earrings they will not be allowed to participate in P.E. or games – we 

do not allow pupils to cover earrings with plasters. We recommend that children do not wear their 

earrings on the day they have P.E. or Games.  

COMMUNITY NEWS 

 

Join JAG Holiday Clubs this Summer at Nonsuch Primary School and Westcroft 

Leisure Centre! 
JAG promises a summer filled with laughter, learning, and lots of fun! With themed weeks aligning 

with their core multi-activity programme and weekly special events (please note that special event 

days incur additional costs), children won't want to miss out on making unforgettable memories. 

    Ages 4-11 years (ages 5-11 at leisure centres) 

    Keep active & improve wellbeing 

    Unleash Creativity 

    Make memories to last a lifetime 



    Activities focused on building skills and aiding development 

    Explore a variety of themed interests 

    Weekly special events 

View JAG's summer timetable here9. 

Exclusive Offer: Use code NEARBY15 for 15% off at checkout - Offer ends at midnight on Monday, 

1st July! Secure your child(ren)'s spot now via https://www.junioradventuresgroup.co.uk/make-a-

booking/ 

Venue Details: 

Find out more and book today via: 

Nonsuch Primary School10 

Westcroft Leisure Centre11 

 For more information, explore:     What's On This Summer12     Parent Support13     Our 

Locations14     Our Story15     New to JAG16 

Unlck a Weekly Booking Discount if you book a full week (Mon-Fri) - automatically applied at 

checkout! 

Contact JAG at hello@junioradventuresgroup.co.uk17 or give their friendly customer care team a call 

today at 0333 577 1533. 

 
9https://a.storyblok.com/f/166376/x/ee6eed7f50/jag-summer-timetables.pdf 
10https://junioradventuresgroup.co.uk/find-us/nonsuch-primary-school 
11https://junioradventuresgroup.co.uk/find-us/westcroft-leisure-centre/ 
12https://www.junioradventuresgroup.co.uk/holiday-clubs/whats-on/ 
13https://www.junioradventuresgroup.co.uk/parent-support/ 
14https://www.junioradventuresgroup.co.uk/find-us/ 
15https://www.junioradventuresgroup.co.uk/our-story/ 
16https://www.junioradventuresgroup.co.uk/parent-support/new-to-jag/ 
17mailto:hello@junioradventuresgroup.co.uk 



 

Other Summer Holiday Clubs 

 



 

1 - https://www.epsomcollege.org.uk/whats-on/summer-camps/ 

Epsom and Ewell Ghost Writers and Poetry Competition 
On September 14th 2024 Bourne Hall Museum will be celebrating some of the famous writers 

connected to the local area. All have passed hence ghost writers. 

There will be four re-enactors playing the writers details of which are below. To run alongside the 

event, we are holding a poetry competition for local children to write poems on what they like 

about the local area or a local place. 

These will be judged by the poet Ana Mclaughlin in the following age groups 5-8, 9-12, and 13-16. If 

there is the demand, we could add and further older age group. The top three in each group will win 

a signed copy of her new anthology Heroes and Villains, which will be presented by her at a special 

event in October at Bourne Hall. Poems should be emailed to me at dbrooks@epsom-ewell.gov.uk18 

or dropped off at the Bourne hall reception desk by the 14 September.     

 
18mailto:dbrooks@epsom-ewell.gov.uk 



 

 



Bourne Hall History Events 

 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



Local Sports Clubs 

 

 


